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School of Law Faculty Meeting
November 11, 1985
Conference Room, 4 PM

Present: Bejnar, Browde, DuMars, Ellis, W., Godfrey, Goetzl, Goldberg, Hall,
Hart, Hernandez, Kovnat, Klein, Mathewson, Occhialino, Parnall,
Ragsdale, Romero, Ross, Scales, Schwartz, Sedillo-Lopez, Steinmetz,
Taylor, Teitelbaum, Utton, Winograd. Gomez, Minnis.
Student Reps: Maes, Smith, M.

Minutes of the October 28 faculty meeting were accepted as written.

Dean Hart introduced and welcomed Antoinette Sedillo-Lopez, whoe will be joining
the faculty in the Spring semester.

Several students interested in the Phillip Jessup Cup International Law Moot
Court Team competition requested faculty consideration of their proposal
(outlined in a October 30 memo to all faculty members) that they be granted
two hours academic credit for participation in the program. Upon proper
motion and second the faculty approved the propesal on a temporary, onpe-time
basis.

Dean Hart distributed a list of 1985-86 faculty committee assignments. Names
of students for some of the committees will be provided in the near future.

The faculty approved a recommendation from the Student Affairs Committee that
students who wish to have their grades for individual courses mailed, rather
than posted, may do so by providing stamped, self-addressed envelopes. The
faculty also approved a Student Affairs Committee recommendation that ‘memory’
electronic typewriters may be used in the ‘typewriter mode’ for taking exams,
providing the ‘memory capability’ is not used. The faculty, in its collective
wisdom, defined ‘memory typewriter’ for this purpose as a machine capable of
no more than one line of display.

Announcements by the Acting Dean:

Professor Schwartz will be on official leave of absence for the next
two semesters to accept an appeintment as General Counsel of the New Mexico
Human Services Department.

AALS. There will be several miniworkshops conducted in conjunction with
the annual AALS convention. Anyone interested in attending them should see Dean
Hart. A memo will be forthcoming concerning attendance at the AALS convention. Also,
Dean Jack Mudd of the University of Montana School of Law has asked if we
are interested in preparing displays for the convention. He must know by next
Monday, November 18. ’

Professor Barry Nicholas, Principal of Brasenose College, Oxford, a
recognized expert on comparative law, is on campus for several lectures.
He will be here at the law echool for tes and informal discussion at 4 PM,
Tuesday, November 12.

The Moot Court Team final practice round will be on Tuesday evening in the
Moot Court Room. Actual competition will be this weekend in Provo, Utah.



Franklin Gill, Corporate General Counsel, Sun Corporation, will be
presenting a special one (1) credit hour workship on advanced securities
regulation during the Spring semester. Times and dates will be announced.

Professor Kovnat provided the faculty a list of prospective dean candidates,
and announced that resumes on each are available for review in Peggy Lovato’s

office.

Thad Beinar announced that the library has software for off-premise access
to LEXIS. Anyone interested should contact him.

The meeting adijourned at 5 PM.

. Fuge, Paculty Secretary



